
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
September 2021 letter 1 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 

Re: Physical Education curriculum / PE kit reminders 

 
The PE department would like to update you about your daughters PE lesson in yr8-10. All students 
will have their PE lessons at Morley Park our Ursuline playing fields which are located a mere 21min 
walk from the main school site. The students first lesson will involve walking to the fields for a health & 
safety walk and a walk back so they know the route. After this student’s will make their own way for the 
remainder of the term. 
 
You will see on your daughter’s timetable that she will have one double PE lesson either in the morning, 
middle of the school day or in the afternoon. This allows the students to have plenty of time to get to 
and from the fields without missing any lesson time. If students have a double PE lesson in the morning, 
they will meet their PE teacher at the playing fields to register by 8.35am. Students can arrive in their 
PE kit but must have their uniform to change into. They will change & walk back to school before break 
time at 10.10am to be ready for period 3.  
 
If your daughter has her PE lesson at 10.55am at the field, she will have to leave school at 10.30am 
when the bell goes to walk to the field during break time. On arrival she will change, eat a snack / use 
the facilities & get changed / have a break. The lesson will end in plenty of time for her to get back for 
lunch time.  
 
If students have a double lesson after lunch they will be expected to walk to the fields at lunch time to 
change for the lesson start 1.20-1.25pm. Students will have to leave school by 12.50pm and should 
have a packed lunch with them on this day. They will be dismissed from the fields at 3.10pm or they 
can stay for the clubs that are on offer at the end of the day.    
 
During their first lesson students will walk the route to and from the fields with their PE teachers. Stu-
dents must stick to the route that they are shown and show excellent standards of behaviour on their 
journey as they are representing the school at all times. No student should be using the 200 bus to 
Raynes Park, the 57 or 131 to go to or from school. The walk is part of the physical activity of the lesson. 
You will see the route on the back of this letter and on the school website for reference.  
 
Playing fields address: Ursuline Playing Fields, Cottenham Park Rd, Wimbledon, SW20 0SZ.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the information in this letter please phone the PE department on 
02088794375 or email the address below. Various after school clubs and events will take place at 
Morley Park, the termly clubs timetable will provide you with this information regularly. 
 
A reminder about kit – students can wear navy blue / black skins or running leggings underneath their 
Skort if they wish, not instead of. There is also an option to have navy tracksuit bottoms as an alterna-
tive;  Ursuline High School FREE WEEKLY SCHOOL DELIVERY ON ORDERS OVER £25 PACKAGE 
DEAL ONLY AVAILABLE INSTORE Archives - Casual Schoolwear. Click the link here or visit www.cas-
ualschoolwear.co.uk   

 
Yours sincerely, 

______________________________________ 
Miss T Doyle (Director of Sport) 
caitriona.doyle@uhsw.com     
 

https://www.casualschoolwear.co.uk/product-category/ursuline-high-school/
https://www.casualschoolwear.co.uk/product-category/ursuline-high-school/
http://www.casualschoolwear.co.uk/
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Student’s route has been shown to them at so they know how to get to Morley Park and they 

must continue to walk this route for all lessons unless told otherwise.  

There is no bus option. Thank you for your support in this matter.  
 

This route will start and end via Crescent Road entrance – students walk down the lane & up 

the Downs. No student is given permission to get a bus to or from school, they can only use 

public transport at 3.10pm if they are dismissed from the fields or if they come from home to 

Morley Park in the Am for registration. No student should be in Raynes Park waiting for a bus 

to school. The walk is part of the PE lesson to improve health, fitness & wellbeing.  
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